
Springfield

Business Improvement District 

Board Meeting

12.22.20 (Via Zoom)
PRESENT Via Zoom:  A. Fonseca, K. Gruskin, P. Kaiser, M. Kevoe, M. Montenero, M. Scalera, S. Seidel, K. Vitale, D. Zuber

Also Present: B. Lippman, D. Barnett, J. Bussicello

The meeting was called to order at 8:35.

I. Minutes 

A motion was made to approve the November 24, 2020 minutes. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.
II. Treasurer’s Report – P. Kaiser 
P. Kaiser reported that we have $5,103.26 in the checking account and $264,047.92 in the money market account. P. Kaiser reviewed the Financials in the Agenda Packet. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report was made. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  

III.  Chairman’s Report – Mike Scalera

M. Scalera reflected on the past year and feels that the BID stepped up and faced the challenges by supporting our businesses. He thanked the Board and B. Lippman for their support and noted how proud he is to be a part of this group. He thanked J. Buccicello for his diligence on facilitating the Towns Redevelopment efforts. M. Scalera is looking forward to 2021 and working with the BID Board.
M. Scalera reported that we had 10 ballots returned for the Board election. All those nominated on the ballot will be continuing for the next term. S. Seidel received 10 votes, A. Fonseca and L. Kaswiner each received 8 votes. 
IV.  Township Report – J. Bussicello

· J. Bussicello reported that the Gomes project is moving along. They are pouring the foundation forms on Centre Street.
· The Larkin project is moving along at a good pace. He has begun installing the brick and windows. 
· Saks project has begun cleaning the building to prep for demolition.
· J. Bussicello reported that the DPW has done a good job clearing the snow. He announced that there will be a Committee Meeting on-line that evening. They are doing a redevelopment study on the area of Church Mall and Sarah Bailey lots. He noted that the flooding issue at Duffy’s Corner is a difficult solve. They can’t install the check valve their due to the elevations and they are seeking alternative solutions.
V.   Executive Director’s Report

· Food Pantry Grant – B. Lippman reported that she discussed a Food Pantry Grant that partners with restaurants with S. Seidel and M. Scalera. It was determined that Springfield did not meet the criteria to obtain this grant.
· Liquor Licenses – B. Lippman reported that she attended an online workshop on opening up Liquor licenses in the State. She noted that they have been trying to do this for all the years she can remember. They may consider opening up a Wine & Beer License.
· 2021 Budget/Tax Assessments
B. Lippman will get the final Tax Assessments in mid-January and will begin working with the Finance Committee to create the 2021 Budget.

VI.  Marketing – K. Schwartz
GIFT CARD PROGRAM

The Gift Card ($25 For $15) Program was very successful...especially for businesses that pushed it out onto their own social media and in-store.  Many businesses (especially food) let us know how much they appreciated this program and the BID.  Many mentioned seeing customers that they hadn't seen in a while due to Covid.  This promotion was especially helpful to new businesses like Crab Du Jour who sold over 70 gift cards and was thrilled.  Quote from Joey at Cioffi's..."the gift card promotion was a success!   We sold 50.  People were please and some def came out of the woodwork".

FOOD CRAWL PROGRAM

This program also worked well...in spite of Covid and will work even better next year when we are Covid-free.  MANY of the participants went to 10-15 different places for their specials and to get a stamp and enter to win.  Our main sponsor was Springfield Ortho with 2- $250 Visa gift cards.  Another 20 people won $50 gift cards to the participating eatery of their choice.  Each winner expressed how grateful they were for the prize, how much fun the program was, how they were able to sample some new places they were never in before and...how they were proud to support our local Springfield businesses!

THE APP

The APP continues to steadily get new uploads in the 40+ per month pace.  We've updated it with the new places in town and taken down those that close (Yo 22).

FACEBOOK

This page is as busy as ever with promoted posts for the above-mentioned programs reaching 20,000+ people.

VII.  Open Discussion
B. Lippman reported that she was contacted by B. Frankel asking to see if we would want to promote a business that he represents. The Board decided that they didn’t want to promote an outside business or service.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:40am.

The next Board of Directors Meeting will be held on January 26, 8:30 am, Via Zoom.

